BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

BORN

PAGE-AITKENS - Carol-Lynn and Darcy are thrilled to announce the birth of their daughter, Madison Emily, born at the HDH in Cornwall, June 1, 2000, weighing 7 lbs. 5 oz. Proud grandparents are Helen and Emile Page of Valleyfield and Wanita and Alain Dandurand of Ormstown.

DIED

HEBERT, Bernard (Bernie) - Born September 8, 1948, passed away Saturday, June 17, 2000. Son of the late Henri Hebert and Lottie Hough of Hemmingford. Survived by sons Jamie, Jodie (Brigitte), granddaughter Raina, brothers and sisters, Claudette, Janette, Claude, Francis, Nicole, Maurice, Gerald, Ramona, Roger (deceased), Diane, Rosemary, Funeral will be held on Saturday, June 24, 2000 at 1:00 p.m. at St-Romain's Catholic Church in Hemmingford, Oc (Graveside Ceremony). Arrangements entrusted to Kelly Funeral Home, Div. Gilles Serre Inc., Hemmingford.

LAPRADE BEATTIE THORN, Alice - At the Ormstown Barrie Memorial Hospital on June 13, 2000 passed away Mrs. Alice Laprade Beattie Thorne aged 81 years from Huntingdon. Beloved wife of the late Jack Beattie and companion of the late Bernard Thorne, Predeceased by her son Paul Beattie, she leaves to mourn her children Richard (Betty Deme), Betty (Gilles) and Imar (Liane), her grandchildren William, Darlene, Karen, Mario, Claude, Diane, Marc, Cathy, Jesse and Marcus, her great grandchildren Lydia, Naomi, Brittany, Christine, Michelle, Melissa, C.J., Otello, Samantha and David also many relatives and friends, Visitation was held Thursday, June 15 from 2 to 5 and 7 to 10 p.m. and Friday, June 16 at 11 a.m. in St-Joseph's Church, Burial at St-Joseph's Cemetery, Funeral arrangements by Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc.

IN MEMORIAM

KERR, Wallace - In loving memory of a dear husband, father and grandfather who passed away on June 25, 1998.

He has gone from his dear ones, his children, his wife,

Whom he willingly toiled for and loved as his life, Oh God! How mysterious and how strange are thy ways,

To take from us this loved one in the best of his days.

Sadly missed but never forgotten,
His wife Muriel
his children and grandchildren
Tom (Vanessa, Robert)
Deb & Dan Gibeault (Corey)
Rick & Jeanne Demers (Justine, Sara, Christine &
Danny)
Sue
Russ & Sandi Wallace (Stephanie, Caitlin)

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Bruce Rabideau wishes to thank members of the Barrie Memorial 2nd floor, doctors and staff for their T.L.C. and kind consideration throughout his long illness. Sincere thanks to family and friends who expressed sympathy with cards, flowers, donations and their presence in our time of sorrow. Please accept this as a personal thank-you.

Edith and family

The family of the late Jo Buttars, who passed away June 11 at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, sincerely express their thanks to all who cared for her, especially Dr. Blonde, the staff on 3rd Floor, and emergency room. We also want to extend our grateful appreciation to Maison La Source Bleue for the personal care and devoted attention she received from everyone there. To neighbours and friends for their kind expressions of sympathy, cards and donations made in her memory, thank you.

Bob and Norma Buttars

Profoundly moved by the several marks of sympathy received at the time of the death of Mrs. Nelly Gentinne-Paré, which occurred on June 11, 2000, at the age of 101 years, wife of the late Joseph H. Paré. She leaves her only son Henri Paré, her daughterin-law, Yvette Lagacé, her 4 grandchildren, 11 greatgrandchildren and one great-great-grandchild. We thank all the people who expressed their sympathy, either by flowers, cards, donations or attendance at the funeral. Please consider these thanks as personal. Too well loved to be forgotten.

Perhaps you sent a lovely card or sat quietly in a chair.
Perhaps you sent a funeral spray if so, we saw it there.
Perhaps you spoke the kindest words, as any friend would say.
Perhaps you were not there at all, just thought of us that day.
Whatever you did to console our hearts we thank you so much whatever the part.
The family of the late Rita Priest



Clifford & Beulah Murray Congratulations to Clifford and Beulah Murray,

long time residents of Huntingdon as they celebrate their 60" Wedding Anniversary on July 6, 2000.

Best wishes can be sent to them at 3-9132 - 120th Street Pad Surrey, BC, V3V 4B6